
 
ELEVATOR STAKEHOLDERS MEETING  

 
Wednesday – May 20, 2014 – 9:30 A.M.  

 
Division of Building Safety  

1090 E Watertower Dr Ste 150, Meridian, Idaho  
 

NOTE: The following report is not intended to be a verbatim transcript of the discussions at the meeting, 
but is intended to record the significant features of those discussions.  

 
The meeting was called to order by Gary Barnes, Elevator Program Supervisor at 9:42 a.m. 
 
♦ Presentation – Gary Barnes – Elevator Program Supervisor 
 Please see presentation regarding specifics to the items discussed. 
 
No New Rules where Updated 
Mechanics Licensing was introduced during this legislative cycle but was never printed 
 
New codes will not be adopted this year  
New codes will go thru Negotiated Rulemaking 
 -Comments will be made available to the public 
 
A17.1-2013 Major Changes – Please see PowerPoint 
 
Wind Farms – New Code upcoming out to address these (A17.8) 
 
MCP – Maintenance Control Plans 

1. MCP’s are required by our adopted code 
2. Onsite requirements are a must and may not be taken away when there is a 

service company switch.  They belong to the owner of the elevator. 
3. No one size fits all but all companies need to work towards having one for 

each elevator 
4. Enforcement is moving forward slowly 

 
Projectdox – Our new online plan review system has been upgraded 
 
♦ Questions 
 
Does the State of Idaho have a process/requirement for reporting personal injuries from an 
elevator or major accident on the equipment of an elevator? 
 Answer:  The State has a process for reporting injuries that result in immediate 
medical attention on site, one or more days of loss of work or hospitalization.  There is no 
process in place to report major accidents to equipment but the division encourages elevator 
companies and owners to make use aware. 
 
Meeting Closed at 10:27 a.m. 
 

 


